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Wisconsin Act 272
On April 10th, 2024, Senate Bill 981 (SB 981) was signed into law as 2023 Wisconsin Act 272. This piece of legislation was authored by Representative Sheila Stubbs (D – 77) and Senator Jesse James (R – 23). This bill was incredibly supported on both sides of the aisle and a true bi-partisan effort was had by all legislators.

Currently, the Department of Justice (DOJ) works alongside law enforcement to provide three specific alert systems in case of a missing person. There are amber alerts, silver alerts, and green alerts. 

The amber alert applies to a child that is believed to have been abducted and in peril with threat of serious injury or even death. It is a common misconception that a silver alert is only for older individuals but this is not the case. A silver alert applies to anyone over the age of 18 that has a developmental disability, suffers from dementia, or someone who could suffer from a cognitive impairment if they don’t have the proper medication. Finally, there are green alerts. Green alerts apply to veterans at risk. 

Wisconsin Act 272 would broaden the scope of the silver alert. As stated previously, a silver alert applies to anyone over the age of 18 who suffers from dementia, has a developmental disability, or there is a reason to believe that without specific medication; that persons cognitive functioning would be potentially destructive. This law would allow for anyone for any age to be recognized under a silver alert. The silver alert will not just apply to anyone 18 and up anymore.

[bookmark: _GoBack]This was a wonderful piece of legislation that will have a great positive impact in our state. Wisconsin wants to always make sure we protect our own and this bill directly reflects that.

As always, feel free to contact my office with questions, comments, or concerns at Rep.Pronschinske@legis.wi.gov.
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